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2020 has thrown up some unique 
challenges and the Club has 
worked tirelessly to provide tennis 
to you the community within 
government guidelines. We have 
managed well in a fiscal sense 
and hopefully will come through 
the pandemic stronger and better 
than ever. 

Reflecting on the 5-year strategic 
plan, our mission is to be a family 
friendly club. We have aimed to 
provide and maintain quality 
accessible tennis facilities for the 
members and community we 
service in the ACT. NWTC has 
worked towards this roadmap to 
secure funding for new LED lights, 
disabled access and toilet 
facilities, mini courts & hitting wall 
refurbishment, new court 
surfaces, repairs to existing plexi 
pave courts with work 
commenced. 

To club members, thank you for 
your ongoing support and faith in 
our approach. I encourage all of 
you to become more actively 
involved in the Club operations so 
that NWTC can deliver all the 
tennis that you want. 
Terry Lennard, President 

 

Good Sports Level 3 

Accreditation 

The NWTC Management 

Committee adopted the Alcohol 

Management Policy at its 

September meeting. The policy 

outlines procedures for a balanced 

and responsible approach to the 

supply, consumption and 

promotion of alcohol at the club. 

By having this policy, the club has 

now met Level 3 Accreditation of 

the Alcohol and Drug Foundation’s 

Good Sports Program. 

 

 

The lost property box in 
the clubhouse is 
overflowing! Please 

check it next time you 
visit. Any items still 

there by Christmas will 
be washed and 
donated to Vinnies. 
 

 

Solar panel installation 

We are excited to let you know that 

the solar panels will be fitted to the 

clubhouse roof during the next 

month. Since the installation of the 

LED lights a year ago, our usage has 

reduced by about 35% and the costs 

by about 31%. All savings go towards 

the club’s sinking fund for the court 

refurbishment project. 

 

Have you had a 

guess yet? 

Next time you visit 

the clubhouse, make 

sure you enter our 

competition to guess 

how many lollies are 

in the jar for your 

chance to win the 

actual jar. Cost is $2 

per guess and the 

lucky winner will be 

drawn in time for 

Christmas. 

 

 

Covid-19 Guidelines 

Snapshot 

• Social distancing 1.5m still in 

place 

• Gatherings a maximum of 500 

people 

• Maximum of 12 people in the 

clubhouse at any time 

2020 Club Championships and AGM 
Saturday 28 November 

Club Champs: 
8.30am – 12.00pm     AGM 12.00pm   
Adult Singles Div 1 & 2 
Junior Singles Yellow & Green Ball 
Over 55 Doubles     BBQ lunch and drinks provided 
Cost $25 per entry 
Register online at  
www.risingstartennis.com.au/north-woden-tennis-club/club-championships/ 



 

 

 

 

 
 

RSTA Program Report 
Great to be back on court! We were 

able to complete Term 3 with a return 

to our coaching and competition 

programs and our Schools Program is 

also up and running again. 

The JDS #2 tournament was able to go 

ahead on 29 August under strict 

COVID-19 guidelines. Play was limited 

to singles only over one day but we 

actually saw an increase in the number 

of participants for singles age groups 

which is terrific. 

Term 4 continues to go well despite a 

few thunderstorms, adding to the many 

difficulties faced in 2020. 

 

 
Canberra Tennis League Action 

We have four teams entered in this 

year’s Junior Spring competitions. 

Green Ball finished on 1 November 

with NWTC playing host to the finals 

for all divisions. Congratulations to 

both North Woden Spartans teams 

finishing runner up in their 

respective divisions. 

Yellow Ball still has a few weeks to 

go and we wish both teams all the 

best in each of their divisions. 

We also have a team in the Adult 

Saturday comp who have made it to 

the semi-finals. Well done to Nick 

and Anthony – we’ll make sure your 

photo is in the next newsletter! 

 

Entries are open now for The 

Walking Clinic Summer Adult 

Canberra Tennis League season. 

The popular Monday/Tuesday night 

league offers players a mixture of 

singles and doubles in a quick 

format. The Thursday league is a 

great option for players wanting to 

play just doubles. Register through 

Match Centre today. 

Entry Link: 

https://matchcentre.tennis.com.au/o

rganisations/961 

Entries Close: 2nd December via 

Match Centre 

All player must be members of a 

Tennis ACT affiliated club to play in 

Canberra Tennis League. All entries 

are subject to approval from your 

club and Tennis ACT. 

 
Green Ball Div 2 R/Up Isidore, Gilda, Ravi 

 

 
Green Ball Div 2 R/Up Matteo, Jacob, Novak 

 

 
Yellow Ball Div 5 Adam, Ella, Eli 

 

 
Yellow Ball Div 1 Ewan, Lachlan, Jessica 

 

 

Thank you again for your ongoing membership 

and support of the club. The committee and 

RSTA are always keen for your input and 

suggestions, so please contact NWTC 

committee members or the RSTA team with 

your feedback. 

Ph: 0438 258 624 

PO Box 847 Mawson ACT 2607 

info@risingstartennis.com 

 
Register for our Holiday 
Camps now! 
 
We have different programs for 
different levels. 
Half day and full day sessions 
available. 
Weekly and daily rates available. 
 
Week 1: 
Mon-Thu 21-24 Dec 2020 
(4-day camp) 
 
Week 2: 
Mon-Fri 25-29 Jan 2021 
(4-day camp – no play Tue 26 
Jan) 
 
Register online at: 
www.risingstartennis.com.au/
holiday-tennis-program-info-
registration/ 
 
Enquiries please contact: 
0438 258 624 or 
info@risingstartennis.com 
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